Our Lady of Mount Carmel Finance Council Minutes

August 30, 2014
The regular finance meeting was called to order at 5:00 with Father Nick following mass. Two guests were present for part of the meeting.
	              Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Aug. 30
	Oct. 23
	
	
	

	2016
	Renea Huinker - Chair
	P
	
	
	
	

	2015
	Tom Brincks - Vice Chair
	P
	
	
	
	

	2016
	Joyce Mueterthies - Sec
	P
	
	
	
	

	2017
	Steve Lynch
	P
	
	
	
	

	2015
	Mark Mueterthies
	P
	
	
	
	

	2017
	Roger DeSloover
	P
	
	
	
	


Rose Njus approached the finance council about refinishing the basement floors. She had the business card for Duane Cook, who did the floors in two local businesses. The process would take three days and all of the table and chairs would have to be moved out. The new finish would be easier to clean and would up-date the Gold Room.

Paul Kuennen offered a bid for the old safe, with the condition that after the safe is opened the contents inside will be returned to the parish. The council agreed to accept the bid and Renae will contact Paul.

Election of officers for the financial council was held and those elected by consensus included: Renea Huinker as Chairperson, Tom Brincks as Vice-Chair, and Joyce Mueterthies as Secretary. Renae and Tom also sign the corporation papers as our Lay Directors. The members reviewed the minutes from the May and June meetings, which were accepted by consensus.

Next, the members reviewed and studied the financial statements including the profit/loss sheet, the balance sheet, and the 2013 Fiscal Year-End report.. After a brief discussion, the financial statement was accepted by consensus.

Old Business: The council discussed the auction, which had a gross income of $4939. There is someone interested in the upstairs cooling system. After discussing the idea, Renae will see if the person is willing to offer a bid for the unit. Maracek will come in to cut up the broken registers and take them to the salvage place. Tom will contact Grube about the annual inspection of the  church’s roof. The council discussed having Blazeks dig up the back sidewalk to the rectory to satisfy the insurance company. The council went over after the meeting to look at the area.

New Business: The council discussed the last meeting with Vic from A&J Engineering Company about the issue of the HVAC not reaching the meeting room and sacristy. There are three valves that need to be replaced to allow the system to work in these rooms. Vic also recommended some small things to make our system more automatic to control the air handling. Maracek is working up a bid for this work. After an in-depth discussion, the council will wait to see the bid and proceed from there. The council agreed by consensus to continue to support the students from our parish attending Trinity School as presented.
The meeting ended at 6:15 with prayer. The next meeting will be on October 23rd at 4:00 in Protivin.  








Submitted by Joyce

